# ΥΠΟΥΡΓΕΙΟ ΠΑΙΔΕΙΑΣ, ΑΘΛΗΤΙΣΜΟΥ ΚΑΙ ΝΕΟΛΑΙΑΣ ΔΙΕΥΘΥΝΣΗ ΜΕΣΗΣ ΓΕΝΙΚΗΣ ΕΚΠΑΙΔΕΥΣΗΣ ΚΡΑΤΙΚΑ ΙΝΣΤΙΤΟΥΤΑ ΕΠΙΜΟΡΦΩΣΗΣ

# ΤΕΛΙΚΕΣ ΕΝΙΑΙΕΣ ΓΡΑΠΤΕΣ ΕΞΕΤΑΣΕΙΣ ΣΧΟΛΙΚΗ ΧΡΟΝΙΑ: 2023-2024

<u>Μάθημα:</u> ΑΓΓΛΙΚΑ	<u>Επίπεδο:</u> Ε2 ενήλικες	<u>Διάρκεια:</u> <b>1:30</b>	<u>Ημερομηνία:</u> <b>20 Μαΐου 2024</b>
Όνομα Διδάσκοντος/ουσας:		Βαθμός α	ολογράφως:
Υπογραφή:		Βαθμός α	αριθμητικά:

# ΟΝΟΜΑΤΕΠΩΝΥΜΟ ΜΑΘΗΤΗ/ΤΡΙΑΣ:

PART II: READING AND USE OF ENGLISH

# ΤΟ ΕΞΕΤΑΣΤΙΚΟ ΔΟΚΙΜΙΟ ΑΠΟΤΕΛΕΙΤΑΙ ΑΠΟ ΕΝΝΕΑ (9) ΣΕΛΙΔΕΣ

. For each question, choose the correct. 1.	ct answer. (6x1= 6 marks
Summer menu special price €18 Lunch served 12:00-3:00 p.m. Dinner served 7:00-10:00 p.m. All dishes are served with a dessert (ice-cream chocolate cake or a fruit salad)	A) Dessert costs extra. B) Every dish comes with a dessert. C) The menu is available all year round.
2. A Day off work! A day trip to Limassol. Money for Saturday's trip must be handed in at the office by Thursday afternoon.	A) The trip is on a weekday. B) You can pay on the day of the trip. C) The deadline for payment is Thursday afternoon.

(60 MARKS)

3.	
K-Cineplex: Special offer	A) You can watch up to three films for free.
Buy tickets to three films and get the next one free! Every day until 6:30 p.m.	<ul><li>B) You get a discount on your fourth ticket.</li><li>C) The offer is valid daily until 6:30 p.m.</li></ul>
Every day until 0.30 p.m.	

Л	
+	•

Dad, I forgot to tell you. Savvas is having a birthday party on Friday evening. The party starts at 7 p.m. and ends at 9:30 p.m. Can I go? Love, Chris A) Savva's birthday party is on Friday morning.

B) Chris is inviting his dad to the party.

C) Chris wants to know if he can go to the party.

# Evening Art Classes:

- Introduction to painting and drawing.
- ➢ Good for all levels.
- Start on Monday 1<sup>st</sup> June 18:00 – 20:00.
- A) Art lessons start in the summer.
- B) Each class lasts 3 hours.
- C) The lessons are for beginners only.

#### 6.

5.

# Attention!

Use the lift ONLY! The stairs are wet.

- A) The lift is out of order.
- B) Someone is cleaning the stairs.
- C) You should take the stairs.

#### 2. For each question, choose the correct answer.

		Sam, Rainbow Mountains	Anna, Mount Fuji	Charly, Railay beach
1.	Who has been to the place s/he describes?	Α	В	С
2.	Which place is like artwork?	Α	В	С
3.	Which place is wonderful in the winter?	Α	В	С
4.	Who hopes s/he could be there at this moment?	A	В	С
5.	Which place has a lot of visitors every year?	Α	В	С
6.	Who took pictures of the place?	Α	В	С
7.	Who talks about animals?	Α	В	С





Anna, 35 years old



**Mount Fuji** in Japan is beautiful and artistic. Sitting peacefully with its cold blue face makes it a popular subject of photography for most nature photographers like me. From October to February, the whole area looks stunning covered in snow. I have been there, and it was an amazing experience.

**Rainbow Mountains** in China are one of the many beautiful places in the world. They look like a painting. Artists get great inspiration from them. National Geographic says Rainbow Mountains are one of the top geographical wonders of the world. Many travel guidebooks say you must visit them

because of their beauty. I wish I could be there now.

Charly, 28 years old

Located in a remote paradise, **Railay beach** is one of the many beautiful places that makes Thailand a top tourist destination in the world. Railay Beach is one of the most magical and beautiful places in the world because it is surrounded by cliffs, jungle and wildlife, making it unique in Thailand. I can't wait to be there this time next year.

#### 3. Read the text below and choose the best alternative (a, b, c). (5 x 2 = 10 marks)

#### Black Friday

The day after Thanksgiving is the start of the holiday shopping season. Since Thanksgiving is always on a Thursday, the following day is known as Black Friday. In fact, it has been the busiest shopping day of the year since 2005. It is a day when many stores have big sales and discounts. People like to shop for gifts for their friends and family.

Most stores offer great deals on Black Friday to attract customers. Some items like TVs are much cheaper than usual. However, there may not be many of these low-priced items available. People wait in line for a long time to try to get them. Some people leave disappointed.

Some Black Friday events have been violent. Fights have broken out over toys or people cutting in line. People have shot one another over parking spots. But most Black Friday events are safe and fun. Still, if you plan on going, expect large crowds and a bit of pushing and shoving.

So where does the name "Black Friday" come from? It was first used in Philadelphia in the 1950s. The police called this day Black Friday because of the heavy traffic. Although some stores tried to change the name to "Big Friday" in the 1960s, "Black Friday" stuck and spread to stores across the country. It seems that it is here to stay.

Now people all over the country take part in the event known as Black Friday. It is even spreading to other parts of the world. Stores have held Black Friday events in the U.K., Australia, and Brazil since 2012. In Costa Rica, Black Friday is known as "Viernes Negro." In Mexico, stores offer an annual weekend of discounts. They call it "El Buen Fin," which means "the good weekend" in Spanish.

Adapted from: https://www.ereadingworksheets.com/worksheets/reading/nonfiction-passages/black-friday/

#### 1. Which is untrue about Black Friday?

- a. Black Friday is always the day after Thanksgiving.
- b. Black Friday is the most crowded shopping day of the year.
- c. Black Friday is a national holiday.

#### 2. Why do stores offer discounts on Black Friday?

- a. To give items away for free.
- b. To attract more shoppers.
- c. To advertise their stores.

#### 3. Where does the name Black Friday come from?

- a. The police called this day Black Friday because there is a lot of traffic.
- b. The police called this day Black Friday to remember the problems it causes.
- c. The stores called this day Black Friday because they lose money.

## 4. How many countries participate in Black Friday every year?

- a. Only the United States.
- b. Several countries.
- c. Fewer countries every year.

#### 5. Why do Costa Ricans call Black Friday "Viernes Negro"?

- a. They want to start their own shopping tradition.
- b. They like this name.
- c. This means "Black Friday" in Spanish, the language of Costa Rica.

4. Read the text below and put a tick ( $\sqrt{}$ ) in the correct box to indicate whether the following statements are TRUE or FALSE. (5 x 2 = 10 marks)

# Edinburgh



A visit to Scotland often begins in Edinburgh, the capital city of Scotland. Edinburgh is an old city with many important and interesting buildings. After London, Edinburgh is the second city for visitors in Britain.

If you come to Edinburgh by train from the south, the first thing you see when you leave Waverley Station is Edinburgh Castle. It stands high over the city. Soldiers

in kilts take visitors around and tell them the castle's story.

Edinburgh is a hilly city, but it is a city to visit on foot. After the castle, you can visit more of the Old Town. Go down the Royal Mile to Holyroodhouse – the Queen's home when she visits Edinburgh. It is three hundred years old.

You can look at the shops on the Royal Mile or on Princes Street in the New Town. Some shops sell the famous Scottish tartans, and you can see the name of the family which goes with each tartan. Near Princes Street is Charlotte Square, which is very beautiful. There is also the National Gallery of Scotland, with pictures from Scotland and from many other countries too.

In August, you can visit the Edinburgh Festival, the biggest arts festival in the world with hundreds of different things to do and see.

		TRUE	FALSE
a.	London has more visitors than Edinburgh every year.		
b.	Edinburgh Castle is situated on a hill.		
C.	The Queen lives in the Castle when she comes to Edinburgh.		
d.	In the national Gallery of Scotland, you can see only Scottish paintings.		
e.	The Edinburgh Festival takes place in the summer.		

Adapted from: Oxford Bookworms, 2002

# 5. Read the text and choose the correct option. (10 x 1 = 10 marks)

My name is Robert and I'm from Italy. I've just spent one week at a camp not in Italy but in Attica, Greece and I'd like to tell you a bit about it. I (a) \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ to a camp like this. I (b) \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ amazed by its beauty. My parents (c) \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ me to go at first, but fortunately I managed to change their mind. It was a great experience. Every day we learned something new about nature and how to protect it. We had a garden (d) \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ we grew our own vegetables that we ate ever day! We made some biscuits that we baked (e) \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ the sun. We had a lot of activities; we went for long walks and on the last day we went on a city tour. I was also interested (f) \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ learning (g) \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ about the customs and culture but we (h) \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ time. We were only there for a week, (i) \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ I bought a book to read with my best friend lasonas. I really want to travel to Greece again sometime in the future. My parents told me that we (j) \_\_\_\_\_\_\_ go next year all together. I'm in love with Greece and the endless crystal blue beaches.

a.	1. have never gone	2. have never been	3. had never been
b.	1. was	2. were	3. will be
C.	1. don't want	2. didn't want	3. won't want
d.	1. where	2. which	3. when
e.	1. on	2. at	3. under
f.	1. in	2. at	3. about
g.	1. the most	2. most	3. more
h.	1. were running out of	2. weren't running out of	3. are running out of
i.	1. so	2. such as	3. such
j.	1. can't	2. need	3. will

#### 6. Read the text and complete with one word each gap. $(6 \times 2 = 12 \text{ marks})$

My name is Alexandros and I come <b>(a)</b> live in Nicosia. My parents <b>(b)</b>	Cyprus. I'm 13 years old and I both teachers, but they don't teach at
my school. I also have two brothers (c)	are twins.
I'm interested in sports, especially football,	and I want to be a football player one
day. I try hard at school and I always (d) _	my homework. When I am
(e) studying or training, I like	e to spend time with my friends. We
(f) go to the park and to the cin	ema.

## 7. Circle the correct word to complete the text below. $(5 \times 1 = 5 \text{ marks})$

Over half of the homes in Cyprus have pets. As a result, Cypriots spend thousands of euros a year on domestic animals. In fact, many people (a) *treat / treated* their pets like members of the family. These (b) *scary / amazing* pets change our lives and health for the better. Some people often keep a pet because they need to play the role of a parent, they are (c) *outgoing / lonely*, or for protection. Pets have also been used in therapy to develop a sense of responsibility or to relax and feel stress-free.

However, while we treat our own animals with love, do we care about the way society treats animals? The shelters are full of (d) *unprotected / excited* dogs whose owners don't want them anymore and they leave them outside (e) *frightened / frightening,* helpless and scared to find their way back to their home. Is there a light at the end of the tunnel?

#### PART III: WRITING

#### (40 MARKS)

8. Your friend Peter has sent you this email. Write back to answer his questions. Write between 60 – 80 words. (1x20= 20 marks)

Email From: Peter

## Subject: A night out

Dear Friend,

How are you? Last Saturday, we went to a really fancy restaurant with some friends in Nicosia, where we had a great time. I'm writing this email to tell you all about it.

The name of the restaurant is "Sawa," and it's a Syrian restaurant. The food was so tasty. The restaurant is famous for its excellent service and food. The place was extremely clean, and the atmosphere was very peaceful and relaxing. It also had a belly dance show. It was really worth the money we paid. What about you? Have you ever been to a fancy restaurant lately? Who did you go with? What did you like most about it?

Write back soon and tell me all about it! Love, Peter

From: me	To: Peter	Subject: A fancy restaurant I visited lately
Dear Peter,		
•••••		•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••

Lots of love,

9. Use the pictures below to write a story about Jason and his wife Melany's visit to the mountains last Sunday.



Your story should be between 60 – 80 words.

(1x20= 20 marks)

You can also use the following questions to help you.

- Where did Jason and his wife go last Sunday?
- What did they do there? / What was the weather like?
- What happened?
- What happened in the end?

Last Sunday Jason and his wife Melany went to	
	• • • • • • • •

Dgood luck